
Michelle D. Boone 
121 Beechpoint Drive 
Oxford OH 45056 
 
 
Dear State Senators: 
 
I am writing to oppose Senate Joint Resolution 5 unless it is amended to truly address the issue of partisan 
gerrymandering. Currently it is not--while it may be convenient for political parties to draw lines now, the tides always 
turn and we should want our representation to be reflective of our state ON PRINCIPLE.  
 
Drawing lines should be bipartisan and the effort led by the League of Women Voter's is more reflective of making 
democracy work, than the current efforts by the state.  
 
I will be watching how you vote on this proposal. Ohioans are informed and active on this issue, and we will not 
tolerate “fake reform.”  
 
Thank you,  
 
 

 
Michelle D. Boone 
 


